

# BOB-BOB-BOBBIN' ALONG



A message from our President

My Dearest Quilting Buddies,

**MARCH 23RD** 6:30 PM

ST. THOMAS' EPISCOPAL CHURCH **SPRINGDALE** 

The Quilt Show quickly approaches. Quilts are turned in and ready to be judged, vendors are ready to come and set up, volunteers are getting the donation quilt out to venues to sell chances, bookmarks and fliers are being distributed, displays are being set up in libraries, volunteer sign-ups are ongoing, pricing and organizing items for the Quilt Show Boutique are being done, last minute advertising is being done...... It is a very busy time. If you are not helping in some way, you need to be. It will take us all to pull this off! We have one more official Quilt Show meeting tomorrow, March 13.

**Birthdays** 2 2 Calendar of Events Financial Report 3 Sunshine and Shadows 3 **Guild News** 3 **Quilt Show News** 4 6 Workshops **Guild Meeting Minutes** 8 **Board Meeting Minutes** 9 Area Events **11 Local Guilds & Small 13** Groups

5 Jac The Q.U.I.L.T. Guild of Northwest Arkansas If you have not signed up to volunteer, sign up with Joe Ann Reaves at the meeting or email her and she will pencil you in. If you can prepare food for set up day, contact Roxanne Birchard by email or at the meeting. You still have time to make items for the Boutique and the Small Quilt Auction. Sell those donation quilt tickets!!!! Invite your friends and co-workers, particularly Saturday afternoon when we have the auction.

I have started teaching six 8th grade girls at Randall G Lynch Middle School to sew and quilt. I have met with them 3 or 4 times and we have 3 tops finished that will go to the new Children's Hospital. They are so enthusiastic! I brought them 5 inch squares which they have sewn together. We will trim, layer and quilt them after Spring break. They are also making a quilt for themselves if they wish. If you have any 5" squares you would like to share, bring them to the meeting. I had a request for more squares for little boys, as this student is making a small quilt for her little brother. I thought it would only be 2nd hour, but it has continued into 3rd and 4th hours.

I am going to put a small plea for anyone who might be able to help out with Quilt Congress coming up October 27-28, 2017. We are having it at Southside Church of Christ in Rogers. Our featured artists are Jan Krentz and Raija Salomaa. I hated to do too much before we were finished with the Quilt Show, but Roxanne Birchard gave me permission to start asking for help. Right now I have Carla Lesley compiling an email list from the Congress in Bella Vista in 2015. I would like to have a donation quilt to sell chances on, so if someone would like to organize this, I would love it. I hope we could do something that would involve a lot of our members, but also be done fairly quickly. If you have never participated in a Congress, now's the time! I will talk more about the details in the next month. We will meet on the 3rd Monday just as the Quilt Show Committee has.

I am out of breath just writing all of this! Take a look at the slate of officers for the next 2 years listed elsewhere in the newsletter and we will vote on them at the meeting. If you have any complaints, just remember I will solve the problem by writing you in for the position.

Your Harried Head Honcho.

Kathy

# **MARCH MEETING**



This month's speaker will feature our judge for the upcoming Quilt Show. Come hear her tips!



"How to Build a Successful Stash"

CONNECT WITH US



quiltguildnwa.edublogs.org



## **BIRTHDAYS**



LoVina Payton 1
Adele Atha 6
David Moran 10
Diana Gilchrist 19
Pamela Adamson 20
Lou McClellan 21

March

## MARCH 20TH - 22ND

Quilt Show Judging

### MARCH23RD

"What I Look for in Judging" presented by Quilt Show Judge Donna Harrison

### APRIL 7TH - 8TH

Tomorrow's Heirloom XVI 2017 Quilt Show sponsored by Q.U.I.L.T. Guild of NWA

### APRIL 27TH

"How to Build a Successful Stash" presented by Jill Werner

### MAY 20TH

Super Saturday Sew\_in: "Duffle Bag" taught by Toni Fenton

## MAY 25TH

Airing of the Quilts

2017CALENDAR

# **FINANCIAL REPORT**

SUBMITTED BY ROXANNA JUERGENS

February 1, 2017 to February 28, 2017

Raffle Account to date		\$2,807.04
Rante Account to		
	Ticket Sales (Cutter & Lyric)	\$129.00
	Quilt Sales	\$759.00
TOTAL Income		\$888.00
Ending total in Raffle Account		\$3,695.04
Money Market Account		\$21,030.12
	Interest for December	\$1.61
Total MM	Acct	\$21,031.73
Checking Account		\$9,806.34
Income		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
	Directory Ads	\$277.00
	Library/Membership Fines	\$1.75
	Membership	\$1225.00
	Membership Petty Cash	\$200.00
	Programs	\$415.00
	Quilt Show Creative Hands Shoppe	\$10.00
	Quilt Show Program Ads	\$853.00
	Quilt Show Sponsor Ribbons	\$125.00
	Quilt Show Vendors	\$100.00
TOTAL Inc	come	\$3,206.75
Expense		
	Donations (Church Chairs)	\$284.00
	Membership Directory Printing Refund	\$514.19
	Programs	\$1,454.00
	Quilt Show Publicity	\$95.90
	Quilt Show Ribbons	\$336.75
	Quilt Show Vendors	\$200.00
	Sunshine and Shadows	\$47.00
	Super Saturday	\$50.00
	Tax Prep	\$50.00
	Venue	\$150.00
TOTAL Expenses		\$3,181.84
Ending To	otal in Checking Account	\$9,831.25
_		



If you registered a quilt for the Whodunit Challenge, please bring your card clues to turn in to me at the next meeting. We want to display them with your quilt. But...don't stress if you can't find them.

We'll work it out.

Sheila Bayles

## 2017-2019 SLATE OF OFFICERS

### TO BE VOTED ON AT THE MARCH MEETING

President: David Moran

Vice President: Tina Lockwood

Secretary: Cyndy Peter

Treasurer: Jeanne Rohde

Quilt Show Co-Chairs: Laura Speer & Roberta Harris

Many of these names may be unfamiliar. The nominating committee tried to find some new faces and I believe we succeeded. Some come with experience from other guilds or our own and some with life experience which prepare them for these roles. Most are pictured in the directory and Contact Box.

~ Kathy Garringer

### 149 MEMBERS

as of 03/12/17 submitted by Barb Hamernik -Membership Chair



**TOTAL OF ALL 3 ACCOUNTS** 

Lovina Payton's continued health issues
Paula Mariedaughter's recent cancer diagnosis
Jeannie Schneider is Teacher of the Year!

\$34,558.02

### volunteers needed a note from joe ann reaves

We are excited about the quilt show to be held on Friday, April 7 and Saturday, April 8. The set up will begin on Thursday, April 6 and all the information and times are listed to the right.

Thanks for taking time to sign up at our last meeting but we still have many more places available. We did have more sign up this year than we usually do.

We will have the sign-up sheets at the meeting so start thinking where you would like to volunteer. You will receive free admission to the quilt show on the day you volunteer for working 4 hours each day. Our sign-ups are for an hour each so you are free to work, shop and see the quilts as you choose.

Please invite your friends to help volunteer also. We have had many volunteers who enjoyed meeting new friends and later joined our guild. We have many spots to fill and welcome all volunteers. Thanks for your help. Let's work together to make this our best quilt show ever! Please call me if you have any questions.

Show hours are
Friday, April 7
9am to 6pm
and
Saturday, April 9
9am to 4pm

REWARD:
YOU WILL RECEIVE
FREE ADMISSION
TO THE QUILT SHOW FOR
WORKING A TOTAL OF
FOUR HOURS EACH DAY!!!

#### QUILT RACK SET UP

Thursday, April 6 at 9am All strong husbands, sons and friends welcome!!

#### QUILT HANGING

Thursday, April 6 at 10am

QUILT RACK & QUILT TAKE DOWN Saturday, April 8 at 4pm.

#### Admissions Table

Collect \$8 admission fee. Children 12 & under free. No senior discount.

CREATIVE HANDS SHOPPE SELL! SELL!! SELL!!!

RAFFLE QUILT TABLE
Sell tickets!

#### VOLUNTEER TABLE

Duties:

Direct volunteers to their stations; Hostess ribbons to be worn while volunteering.

#### SMALL QUILT AUCTION SET UP AND AUCTION

Set Up - Thursday, April 6 at 11am. Auction - Saturday, April 8 at 1pm.

#### AVAILABLE FOR FILL-IN

Let us know if you are available to fill in if needed.

## WHITE GLOVES OR QUILT ANGELS A really fun place to volunteer!

Duties include:
Monitor your assigned area;
NO FOOD OR DRINK;
Assist patrons wanting to see the back of quilts.
Remember: Oil from skin will
damage quilt;
Protect quilts from ink stains;
Protect quilts from spills &
most importantly – SMILE!

Call Joe Ann Reaves at 619-9204 cell, or e-mail at JoeAReaves@aol.com for the above sign-ups.

### country store a note from velina straw

The Creative Hands Boutique is still collecting lovingly hand made items to sell at the Quilt Show.

Anything made from fabric is welcome. Kathy Drexler will be at the 3/23 Guild meeting to collect the last batch of handmade goodies.



Your Quilt Show Committee at work!

### ouilt raffle a note from sue goldman

#### Members:

Turn in tickets and money for the quilt raffle at the March meeting.

## small quilt auction a note from therese ramsey

I will be at the meeting early to accept your quilts for the auction. I will have the form to fill out, which includes information like size, name and description or story about your quilt, or you can print the form off of our website and pin it to the back of the quilt. I have about 33 items, and know of several more that just haven't been turned in yet.

There's still time to make something and contribute to our guild fundraising event! The time is now, and thank you!

## hand applique exhibit a note from paula mariedaughter

Hand Applique: For the Love of Needlework

Please loan us your hand appliqué projects for our special exhibit at our 2017 quilt show in April. Stitching by hand is a human activity common for thousands of years. Applying, or appliquéing, one fabric upon another can be useful, decorative, or both. Stitching by hand offers many rewards and expands creative possibilities. We want to exhibit a variety of hand appliqué projects from aprons to wallhangings. Vintage appliquéd quilts and contemporary appliqué will hang side-by-side. Remember that any vintage blanket stitch projects are usually appliqué too! We need your contributions for us to put together a successful exhibit to help educate our visitors about hand appliqué.

Contact Joan Beyette or Paula Mariedaughter for more information. Bring your quilts to our March meeting. We will take good care of everything you loan to us.

# BARNQUILT WORKSHOP

## TAUGHT BY SUZI PARRON FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 24TH

















#### QUEEN'S APPRENTICES • FEBRUARY 25. 2017



SOMEUNWRAPPING...

Thank you...

I have learned so much from Kathy and Janice through these classes. I owe them a big 'Thank You'. They gave up time to quilt themselves to teach us how to quilt. Thank you, Kathy and Janice!!

I also want to thank the ones who gave us 'Christmas goodies'. You were so generous! I got just about everything I had put on my wish list. (1930's fabric, thimbles, starch, lots of calico fabric, a ruler - I didn't have-, needles, fabric markers, a storage container, and pinking shears-not on my list, but oh so needed. You are all so wonderful! Thank you so much.

Carolyn Sherry

#### Thank you...

I just want to say thank you so much to Kathy and all the "seasoned" quilters in our group who donated gifts and time to the group of new quilters trying to "learn the ropes". I didn't get to attend as many sessions as I would have liked, but the ones I did attend were invaluable. Thanks so much!

Carrie Stolz

#### CHRISTMASIN FEBRUARY!



SHEENA'S COMPLETED APPRENTICI

Thank you...

Thanks to Kathy and Janice for sharing their knowledge with us. Thanks to the people who donated gifts to our class. I loved the fabrics.

#### Sheena Johnson



A GRAIIPIF

#### Thank you...

My first thank you would have to be to the darling Queen Kathy and her lovely maiden, Janice. Those ladies went above and beyond to make sure that us beginners had plenty of one-on-one assistance with anything and everything. That was the most useful tool of all! And then to organize Christmas for us!!

Our Christmas would not have been complete without you all, the Guild, for graciously combing your rooms, corners & hidey holes, to find hidden treasures for us. Fabrics & rulers & chalks & patterns & magazines & more fabric & vintage needle cases (I love these!) & threads &....I'll stop there!! You all are too

dearly! Cassie Robinson

kind and much appreciated!! I love you



SANTA'S ELVES



**BRANDI'S SHOW & TELL** 

# **GUILD MEETING MINUTES**

### SUBMITTED BY LAURA SPEER

Q.U.I.L.T. Guild Meeting St. Thomas Episcopal Church, Springdale, AR Thursday, February 23rd, 2017

President Kathy Garringer called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and welcomed 82 members; 3 new members; Brenda Krajewski, Marla Schafer, April Wells, and 11 guests Ellen Rinard, Ruth Crane, Becky Loriks, Norma Burns, Joyce Boswell, Elaine Berry, Dollie Resh, Peggy Whalen, Ellen Jones, Carol McCutcheon, and Brandi Minton.

Sunshine & Shadows

Paula Mariedaughter – tests Jeannie Schneider Jeannie Schneider is Teacher of the Year!

#### **Tonight's Program:**

Lori Jones introduced tonight's speaker Suzi Parron, & Barn Quilts and the American Quilt Movement. In 2001, the first quilt was painted on a barn in a small county in Ohio, each county in Ohio then took up the challenge of painting quilts on barns, this grew to Tennessee then expanded to almost every state. It wasn't until 2008 that Suzi ever heard of barn quilts, she then set off on a road trip from Georgia to Wyoming with Yellowstone as her final destination. During her trip she would take pictures of the barn quilts and stop and visit with the owners of those barns to hear their amazing stories.

In 2012, her first book on Barn quilts and the stories behind them was put together. She then created a website that pinned quilt trails in every state except Nevada which doesn't have any. Suzi's website can be found at: www.barnquiltinfo.com and her blog can be accessed by going to: http://americanquilttrail.blogspot.com

#### **Future Programs**

February 24th – Barn Quilt Workshop March 23rd – Donna Harrison, What I look for in Judging April 27th – Donna Werner, How to Build a Successful Stash

#### **Announcements before Break**

Quilt Show Committee Meeting: Monday, March 13 th at 5:30 p.m. in the First United Methodist Church in Springdale.

138 quilts have been registered so far for the show. Don't forget to get your quilts appraised to insure full value if something happens to them.

Roberta Harris mentioned that McDonalds has given 1,000 cards to hand out and the Memorial Honorary

Ribbons can be purchased for \$25 and put on any quilt you like.

Betty Workman is still collecting fat quarters, fat eights.

Diane Crandall discussed the Bentonville window display.

Kathy Drexler wanted everyone to make sure and fill out forms for what you have donated to the Country Store.

Therese Ramsey mentioned that up to 30-35 small quilts have been collected for the auction.

#### **Cuddly Quilts for Kids – Janice Berry**

Janice said that 19 quilts were turned in tonight.

Volunteer Opportunity – Kathy Garringer East Lab Class is learning quilting at Randall G Lynch Middle School and Kathy said she would love some volunteers to help her. The kids are really enjoying learning to make quilts and they will be given to the Children's Hospital.

#### **Business Meeting:**

**FEBRUARY 2017** 

- 1) Barbara Hancock made a motion to approve the January 26th Guild minutes as printed in the newsletter and Onetta Clark made the second. President Kathy called for a voice vote, hearing no nays, ruled the motion passed.
- 2) Karen Harmony made a motion to approve the Treasurer's Report from January as printed in the Newsletter and Janice Berry made the second. President Kathy called for a voice vote, hearing no nays, ruled the motion passed. The Treasurers Report will be filed for audit.

#### **Reminders:**

The next Board meeting is Monday, March 6th, 2017 at Wendy's in Springdale at 5:45 p.m. and all members are invited to attend.

The next guild meeting is Thursday, March 23rd, 2017.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m., followed by Show & Tell.

# **GUILD BOARD MEETING MINUTES**

### SUBMITTED BY ROSE LAWRENCE

**Quilt Guild Board Meeting** Wendy's, Springdale, AR Monday, February 6th, 2017

Kathy Garringer called the meeting to order at 5:50 PM at Wendy's in Springdale.

Those present were Kathy Garringer, Lori Jones, Roxanna Juergens, Roxanna Birchard, Barbara Hamernik, Lou McClellan, David Moran, Roberta Harris, and Cassie

Treasurers Report, Roxanna Juergens: Arkansas Tax Exemption was denied.

The Guild collected and donated \$319.00 to St Thomas Episcopal Church.

Roxanna ordered from Arkansas Department of Finance and Administration a special events packet. 2016 taxes have been filed and approved by the board. Three quotes were received for quilt show insurance coverage including Quilt Congress; \$624, \$642, and \$650.

#### Newsletter, Cassie Robinson

Deadline is February 12th to get your information in for the newsletter!

Program & Speakers - Lori Jones

Suzi Parron, Barn Quilts will have books for sale at the February Guild meeting. We need about 11 tables and covers for the work shop. Cassie will put the supply list in the newsletter. In March our speaker will be the Quilt Show Judge, Donna Harrison.

Cuddly Quilts for Kids, Lou McClellan

10 quilts were given to Diane for hospital. 120 quilts given to WIC Program.

Sherry Shaw will not be doing it next time.

**Quilt Guild Board Meeting** Wendy's, Springdale, AR Tuesday, March 6th, 2017

Meeting was called to order at 5:50 pm by Kathy Garringer.

Members present were Roxanna Juergens, Lori Jones, Barb Hamernik, Cassie Robinson & Brooklyn McCready, Janice Berry, David Moran, Roxanne Birchard, Roberta Harris, Betty McKee, Jeanne Rohde, and Rose Lawrence.

Treasurer's Report: Roxanna Juergens Quilt Show Insurance - \$100 a year, half to be charged to Quilt Show and half to Quilt Congress, this also covers other events

Blog - Sheila Bayles

Super Saturday Sew-In's are not listed on the Blog, check with Amy to see if they have been scheduled.

Quilt Show 2017 - Roxanne Birchard

Roberta Harris talked about the quilt show Directory, outside pages front and back will be in color, everything else inside is black & white. Ticket sales for the raffle quilt are picking up. We need to find a meeting place for the quilt show meeting which is next Monday night.

Sunshine & Shadows:

LoVina Payton is out of hospital and at home Rose Lawrence doing well from surgery

Super Saturday Sew-In: Grace Grame on 18th

**Hidden Stitches - Doree Rice** Doree took application for Hidden Stitches

Vendors:

Scissor Man would like to be a vendor at the Guild meeting and maybe at Quilt Congress.

Membership - Barbara Hamernik

Barbara reported 140 members and collected \$740 in ads, directory is 55 pages.

**Other Business:** 

FEBRUARY 2017

**MARCH 2017** 

Jennie Wehrenberg requested to rent the PA System on April 19th. Board decided not to rent the PA System.

Request to raise the Quilt Rack Rentals, board voted yes.

Nominating Committee is: Kathy Garringer, Adele Atha, and Sheila Bayles

Quilt Congress 2017 Jan Krentz and Raija Salomaa, October 25, 26, 27, Southside Church of Christ.

Notes taken by David Moran

during the year. Board approved.

Night Drop Bank Bag; one-time fee of \$20, half charged to Raffle and half to Operating Expense. Board Approved.

After discussion and reviewing of financial report and budgets, Board Approved.

**Newsletter: Cassie Robinson** 

Deadline for turning in information is March 12th.

**Programs: Lori Jones** 

March 23rd - What I Look For in Judging -Donna Harrison

May 25th - Airing of the Quilts/new officer

installation Continued...

April 27th – Build Your Stash – Jill Werner, Art Quilter May 25th – Airing of the Quilts/new officer installation

#### **Cuddly Quilts: Janice Berry**

Janice reported receiving several quilts at the meeting in February.

#### **Quilt Show: Roxanne Birchard**

Roxanne reported that the Quilt Show Meeting will be Monday, March 13th at the 5:30 p.m. at the First United Methodist Church in Springdale (come in the west side entrance under the canopy).

Jimmy Johns is providing 36 sandwiches and we have 18 scheduled to be there for the judging.

#### Retreat to the Hills:

This is still open but we might have someone interested in this as a private retreat not run through the guild.

#### Sunshine & Shadows:

LoVina Payton Paula Mariedaughter Jeannie Schneider

Super Saturday Sew-In: Amy Rollins Possibly scheduled for May Vendors: Betty McKee She has few new vendors and will add them to the list and give them to David Moran.

#### Carol Gray Estate Sale:

to benefit the American Cancer Society. Discussion centered on when

this would best be held possibly in April and could be advertised at the Quilt Show.

#### Membership: Barb Hamernik

Barb reported membership numbers from the February meeting was 149.

## Nominating Committee: Kathy Garringer, Adele Atha & Sheila Bayles

President: David Moran V. President: Tina Lockwood Secretary: Cyndy Peter Treasurer: Jeanne Rohde

Quilt Show: Laura Speer Co-Chair,

#### **Quilt Congress 2017**

Jan Krentz and Raija Salomaa – October 25, 26, 27, Southside Church of Christ Chairman Kathy Garringer, they will meet after Quilt Show finished.

Adjourned at 7:03pm



# **AREAEVENTS**

Tomorrow's Heirlooms XVI

# **QUILT SHOW**

April 7-8, 2017

Fri. (9:00-6:00), Sat. (9:00-4:00)

## **Metroplex Event Center**

(New Location)

881 Metroplex Drive (GPS: 881 Rio Bravo Drive) Springdale, AR 72762

- \* 350+ Quilts
- \* Guild Boutique
- \* Vendor Mall
- \* Scissor Sharpening
- \* Small Quilt Auction (Sat.1:00)
- \* Bed Turnings (Fri. & Sat.)
- \* Quilt Appraiser
- \* B-Sew Inn Premiere Sponsor

\$8 Admission / Children 12 & under Free

Sponsored by Q.U.I.L.T. of NW Arkansas
Visit <u>www.quiltguildnwa.edublogs.org</u> for more information & directions

Raffle quilt designed by Raija Salomaa. Drawing Saturday approximately 3:00 p.m.



## **AREAEVENTS**



# Quiltfest 2017 Pieceful Friends presented by Hot Springs Area Quilt Guild

Friday, July 14th - Saturday, July 15th 10am to 4pm Hot Springs, AR

\$7 Entry Fee

**NACQJ Judged Show** 

Over 200 Quilts on Display

Best of Show and 1st place prizes

Vintage Friendship Quilts display

Vendor Mall

**Quilts of Valor Booth** 

**Guild Boutique** 

Enter your Quilts: for Information and quilt entry forms, visit www.hsaquiltguild.com or contact Dottie Atkins at 501-760-2922



## Two-Day Seminar!

September 15-16, 2017 Tulsa, Oklahoma

Glenpool Conference Center 12205 S. Yukon Ave., Glenpool, OK 74033

Early bird deadline: July 28, 2017 Registration deadline: September 1, 2017

## Signup on Ricky's website

rickytims.com/quilt-luminarium/about-quilt-luminarium

A comprehensive quilt symposium that demystifies seemingly complex concepts, teaches mastery of unique techniques, and harnesses the power of the ever-elusive muse of creativity.

www.facebook.com/RickyTims

Sponsored by Green Country Quilters Guild

# LOCAL GUILDS & SMALL GROUPS



Dogwood **Quilters** 

WHO:

Suzy Mathews,

1st Saturday of the First United Methodist Month, 9:30am - 3pm Church, Siloam Springs dogwoodquiltersguild@gmail.com (bring a sack lunch)



Anytime Stitchers WHEN:

3rd Wednesday of the Month (except Nov & Dec), 10am

WHERE:

First United Methodist Church, Bella Vista

WHO:

Retha Kiphen, rethakiphen@sbcglobal.net



Loose **Threads**  WHEN:

1st Wednesday of the Month, 9:30am

WHERE:

Washington Co. Extension Office, Fayetteville

WHO:

Carla Gay, 479-305-8336



Modern

WHEN:

3rd Tuesday of the Month, 6:30pm

WHERE:

Rogers Historical Museum, Rogers WHO:

Therese Ramsey, therese.ramsey@gmail.com



NWA **Up in Arms** Longarm Guild

WHEN:

2nd Wednesday of the Month, 1pm - 3pm

WHERE:

Southside Church of Christ, Rogers

WHO:

Carol Osburn, 806-220-4007



Pieces 'N **Patches** 

WHEN:

1st Monday of the Month, 12:30pm (lecture); 3rd Monday of the Month, 10am (workshop)

WHERE:

First Presbyterian Church, Rogers

WHO:

Sharon Phillips, dlsjphillips@gmail.com



Calico Cut-Ups WHEN:

4th Monday of the Month, 1pm

WHERE:

First United Methodist Church, Bella Vista

WHO:

Grace Moritz, amazinstitches@gmail.com



Sew Happy Quilters

WHEN:

2nd Saturday of the Month, 10am - 2pm WHERE:

Harris Baptist Church, Elkins

WHO:

Martha Brown, 479-387-8138 or dardabrown@msn.com